
 

 

The Second Online Exchange 
between 

Students from the Japanese Language Course  

at the Karlsruhe University of Education   

and 

Students from the Faculty of Education, Gifu University 

 
Monday 17 June 2024, 12:00-13:30 CET 

On BigBlueButton 

 

 

 

Participants: 

Karlsruhe University of Education, Japanese language course: 12 students, 3 teachers 

Faculty of Education, Gifu University: 10 students, 3 teachers, 4 administrators 



After a brief explanation of the flow of the meeting, Dr Ralph Hansmann, Lecturer in Physics at 
the Karlsruhe University of Education, gave an opening address in Japanese and the second 
online exchange meeting began. 

First, all participants did a warm-up exercise with an explanation of the functions of the 
BigBlueButton. Afterwards, the participants were divided into groups of four and introduced 
themselves to each other, sharing photos they had prepared. 

 

Next followed a presentation by three students from the Japanese Language Course 2 at the 
Karlsruhe University of Education. The presentation was given in English with plenty of photos 
about Karlsruhe and the Karlsruhe University of Education conveying its charms in abundance. 
The Gifu students' interest in Karlsruhe University of Education must have been piqued. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



After that  everyone introduced themselves in English at the beginning of a presentation by 
students from the Faculty of Education at Gifu University. Then the presentation was given with 
lots of graphs and figures to give an insight into life at Gifu University. 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



After the presentations, group activities were held again discussing 'similarities and 
differences between Karlsruhe University of Education and Gifu University'. After the group 
activity, students shared some similarities. For example, both universities are located in the 
city centre, with shops and restaurants nearby, and both offer sports and other club activities. 
Differences included the number of students, the tuition fees, the number of days per week  
students attending university, and the timing of when to decide about which type of school 
they are going to teach at after graduation. 

 

 

Afterwards, it was introduced that there was a group for Japanese-German exchange on the 
closed campus website of the Karlsruhe University of Education, and that the participants  
were welcome to join. 

 



It was also announced that students from Gifu University could participate in the online 
Japanese language course held by Migiwa Inoue-Gramlich at the Karlsruhe University of 
Education on 1 July. 

 

The meeting was closed with a speech in German by Prof Yukihiro Nomura, Chairman of the 
International Relationships Committee of the Faculty of Education of Gifu University. 

 

 

It was a good opportunity for students from both universities to get to know each other, and we 
hope that exchanges will deepening further in the future. 

 


